St. Gluvias Parish Council.

CLERK. Sue Thomas. 1 Argal View, Treverva, Penryn, Cornwall. TR10 9BL. Tel 01326 340576 email Suethomas05@aol.com Website; www.stgluviasparishcouncil.co.uk

Minutes of the meeting held 13th August 2018 at the Community Hall, Ponsanooth.

078/18 Present were; The Chairman Cllr Mrs. M. Ferris, Cllr. Mrs. M. Manetta, Cllr. C. Daly, Cllr. M. Beckett, Cllr. C. Trewern, Cllr. S. Carlyon and Cornwall Councillor Peter Williams.

079/18 Apologies for absence were received from Cllr. Mrs. E. Williams as she is on holiday.

080/18 Declarations of Interests were received from Clir. C. Daly who is a member of the PPFA and a Planning Officer at Cornwall Council.

081/18 To sign as a true and correct record the minutes of the meeting held 2^{nd} and 5^{th} July 2018.

Proposed by Clir. Beckett seconded by Clir. Mrs. Manetta, the vote was unanimous.

082/18 Matters arising; there were no updates to report.

083/18 Reports;

Cllr. Daly reported that things were progressing with the new building, however they have been unable to find the sewage pipes on the field.

Cllr. Peter Williams reported that the roundabout at Treluswell is still being dealt with.

Down towards Stickingbridge, the diversions will soon be cleared up.

Ponsanooth crossing is now included in the Highways plan.

CIIr. Peter Williams to deliver the cheque for the defib., to Cosawes. He felt there should be some recognition for this grant from himself and the Parish Council, perhaps in the Ponsanooth Post and West Briton, however he would leave that to Cosawes.

Cllr. Daly updated the Council re the NDP, the six week consultation has now finished and they have so far received over one hundred replies, next is to create a draft plan.

Jackie Smith attending the next meeting to advise on drainage issues.

Traffic and parking are the two main issues on the responses so far.

Projects (Mark James)

Vehicle active signs, Speed limit/calming, footpath survey through parish, dropped curb at St. Andrews Close, resurface commons lane, this list to be taken to the September Community Network meeting.

Cllr. Trewern, on behalf of the Parish Council, thanked Cllr. Daly for heading up this project and for all his hard work.

Update on noticeboards; Cllr. Trewern to purchase one slightly larger than one at PO. In a green colour, Cllr. Trewern to be reimbursed upon receipt, and the council to consider further purchases in the near future.

Letter to Harts re lorries using Commercial Hill,(done by the clerk) their courtesy on the main road noted by the council.

Letter from Ms Amanda Hoy re rubbish, Cllr. Trewern to deal with this.

Letter from J. Ward re parking, Cllr. Mrs Ferris and Cllr. Daly to deal with this.

084/18 Planning

PA18/05977 Mr. Hoy.

The Council felt this application is not in keeping, is excessive in size and fails to respect the host cottage.

PA18/07168 Mr. Palmer.

The Council had no objections.

085/18 Finance;

Authorisation of payments due.

Proposed by Clir. Daly seconded by Clir. Beckett the vote was unanimous.

The meeting closed at 10.30pm

